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Town of Scarborough Conservation Commission 
July 24, 2024 | 6:00 pm | Town Council Chambers B and Virtual via Zoom  

To participate in the Conservation Commission meeting remotely, please follow this link: 
https://scarboroughmaine.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_4XhL58m4SSGhezZ2FZqepA 

To view the Conservation Commission, please follow this link: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCD5Y8CFy5HpXMftV3xX73aw 

 

Agenda 

6:00 pm Call to order and attendance      

(1) Welcome and introductions 

(2) Land acknowledgement  

(3) Vote on minutes from 6/25/24 meeting 

(4) Review 7/24/24 agenda 

(5) Public comment 
 

6:15 pm Old Business 

(1) Environmental Standards 
a) Discuss process moving forward 
b) Roundtable with developers scheduled for 8/28  

(2) Parks and Conservation Land Board: update on land bond process; discuss Commission’s 
role 

(3) Planning Board submittals (not available until 7/23) 
 
7:20 pm Updates        

(1) Promoting Citizen Stewardship: Report out from sub-committee  

(2) Town Council 

(3) Sustainability Committee 
 

7:30 pm Adjourn 

Next meeting: September 25, 2024 at 6:00 pm  

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
7/25:  Open Space Plan workshop (6:00 – 8:00 pm @ Public Safety Building) 
8/6:   Importance of Salt Marshes (6:30 – 8:00 pm @ Scarborough Public Library) 
8/12:  Vulnerability Assessment public meeting (6:00 – 8:00 pm @ Town Hall and on Zoom) 
10/6:  Sustainable Scarborough Day (10:00 am – 2:00 pm @ Wentworth School) 

https://scarboroughmaine.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_4XhL58m4SSGhezZ2FZqepA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCD5Y8CFy5HpXMftV3xX73aw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCD5Y8CFy5HpXMftV3xX73aw
https://www.scarboroughmaine.org/stay-connected/municipal-projects/open-space-plan
https://scarboroughlibrary.libcal.com/event/12697027
https://www.scarboroughmaine.org/stay-connected/municipal-projects/vulnerability-assessment
https://scarboroughmaineorg.finalsite.com/stay-connected/municipal-projects/sustainable-scarborough-day
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Town of Scarborough Conservation Commission 
June 25, 2024 | 6:00 p.m. | Virtual via Zoom 

 

Meeting Minutes - DRAFT 

Present via Zoom: 
 Commission: Bennett Flanders, Randi Hogan, Cathleen Miller, Abel Plaud, Jessica Sargent, 

Pete Slovinsky, Maggie Vishneau, Marla Zando 
Town Council: Karin Shupe 
Staff: Jami Fitch, Emerson Goodrich, Eric Sanderson, Autumn Speer 
 

A recording of this meeting is available online: Conservation Commission – 6/25/24 
 

Call to order 

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm. 

2. Randi offered a land acknowledgement to recognize the Wabanaki People as traditional 
stewards of Scarborough. 

3. Abel motioned to accept the minutes. Pete seconded. Rollcall vote was five in favor, two abstain. 
Motion passed. 

4. Public Comment 
− Andrew Mackie of Scarborough Land Trust (SLT) encouraged Commission members to 

attend the 6/26 Town Council meeting to support SLT’s land bond request to support 
the purchase of 130 acres off Hansen Road.  

▪ Jessica noted the property in question is high value and SLT has received an 
additional $650,000 from the Land for Maine’s Future program to go toward the 
purchase.  
 

Old Business 

1.  Open Space Plan  

− A public workshop is scheduled on Thursday, 7/25, from 6:00 – 8:00 pm at the Public 
Safety Building. The interactive workshop will allow the community to help guide 
conservation priorities.  

− The Ad-Hoc Committee members will also attend the following community events over 
the summer to get public input: 

▪ Concerts in the Park on 7/11, 7/18, and 8/1 
▪ Summerfest on 8/16 
▪ Scarborough Farmers’ Market (date TBD) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ak7L7Etv5yY&t=1s
https://www.scarboroughmaine.org/stay-connected/municipal-projects/open-space-plan
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− An interactive project website is also in development to allow the public to weigh in 
virtually. 

▪ Post-meeting follow up: link to the interactive website 
− ACTION: COMMISSIONERS are encouraged to attend with workshop on 7/25. JAMI 

will send an invitation to get the workshop on everyone’s calendars. 

2.  Environmental Standards 

− Autumn provided an overview of the developer forum, which was coordinated by 
SEDCO and held on 5/23. She described the reception to the standards as less than 
favorable. Councilors Anderson and Caterina attended the forum, and they suggested 
forming a working group of Commissioners and developers/engineers to work through 
the proposed standards.  

− Pete asked if there will be any other opportunities to speak and receive feedback from 
groups other than developers. Autumn shared that there are no concrete plans, and 
added that the developer group saw no potential for negotiation.  

− Autumn mentioned DEP’s low impact development standards that are out for public 
comment, which the Town will be required to adopt by November 2025. The standards 
would be mandated and would cover some of the environmental standards that have 
stalled.  

− Karin asked about next steps in the process. Autumn suggested reaching out to 
Councilor Caterina to set up the suggested working group. 

− Randi asked if Councilors Anderson and Caterina should be invited to attend a 
Conservation Commission meeting to discuss the environmental standards, since 
they’ve only heard feedback from developers. Karin will touch base with Councilors 
Anderson and Caterina. 

− Pete asks if more supporting information would be helpful in trying to move the 
standards forward.  

− ACTIONS: 
▪ JAMI will send DEP’s proposed low impact development standards to the 

Commission. 
▪ JAMI and AUTUMN will work on coordinating the roundtable. 

3. Planning Board Submittals 

− Anjon’s 
▪ Eric introduced the submittal from Anjon’s Restaurant (521 US Route 1). A 

restaurant has not operated at this location in over a year. Because a restaurant 
is a non-conforming use in the zone and has not been in operation for over a 
year, the owner/operator is required to get approval from the Zoning Board of 
Appeals (ZBA). As part of that process, the Planning Board needs to provide an 
advisory opinion. 

▪ Jami provided background on the property. The parcel has an overboard 
discharge (OBD) license from the Maine Department of Environmental 
Protection (DEP), which was initially granted roughly 40 years ago and is 
renewed every 5 years. An OBD is essentially a private waste water treatment 
system for properties that are not connected to public sewer and where septic 
systems cannot be installed. The effluent from an OBD goes directly into a water 
body (in this case, Phillips Brook and then Scarborough Marsh). DEP has said 
that the system is not in good condition and will need to be replaced soon, but 
the Department is not in a position to deny the license.  

https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/e7a31c8908a7417eba1ee767e9898045
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▪ DEP inspects the system annually. Four years of inspection reports were 
included in the Planning Board’s materials. Each of the reports indicated that the 
OBD system did not meet the requirements of the license.  

▪ The Commission discussed options for the site. Ideally, they would like the OBD 
removed from Phillips Brook. They recognize this option is likely unrealistic so 
they discussed alternatives. The following alternatives are listed in order of 
preference: 

• Discontinue use of the OBD and connect to the public sewer. 
• Fully replace OBD system. 
• Continue using existing OBD system, and conduct weekly sampling to 

test for bacteria levels, oil, and grease.  Provide weekly testing reports to 
the Town.  

▪ Pete asked if Anjon’s flooded during the January 2024 storms. He also noted that 
the owner/operator should be made aware of MaineDOT’s plans to raise Route 
1. 

▪ Jami shared that the item will be taken up by the Planning Board on 7/15 and 
the Zoning Board likely in August.  

▪ Karin suggested Commissioners plan to attend the Zoning Board meeting to 
speak about this item. She noted that the first standard listed in the ZBA’s 
Application for a Special Exemption requires that the proposed use “will not 
create unsanitary or unhealthful conditions by reason of sewage disposal, 
emissions to the air or water, or other aspects of its design or operation.” 

▪ ACTION: JAMI will draft a memo to the Planning Board and ZBA that 
outlines the Commission’s concerns with the OBD system, provides the 
Commission’s recommendations, and notes MaineDOT’s plans for Route 1. 
The COMMISSION will review the memo and provide edits before it is sent 
to both groups.  

− Scarborough Downs Road 
▪ Eric provided an update on Downs Road. The Downs developer removed 

improvements to Scarborough Downs Road from the site plan amendment to 
allow additional time to meet the Town’s requirements. The Planning Board 
made the plans for the road a condition of approval for the subdivision 
amendment. Before Intermed receives a Certificate of Occupancy, Downs Road 
needs to be addressed. 

▪ Bennett shared that the Planning Board wants to find an environmentally-
acceptable solution for the road.   
 

New Business 

1.  Piping Plover Ordinance 

− Jami gave some background to the Ch. 610, Piping Plover Ordinance, revision process. 
The Town Council requested that the Commission and the Community Services 
Advisory Board review proposed changes to the Piping Plover Ordinance. A group of 
stakeholders, including volunteer beach monitors, representatives from Dogs of Greater 
Scarborough (DOGS), and beach residents proposed the updates to the ordinance to 
address gaps in the existing ordinance.  

− Revisions include the following: 
▪ Adding endangered least terns to the ordinance 
▪ Including the effective date of the ordinance (April 1 – Labor Day) 

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1684439731/scarboroughmaineorg/pf3znqvpspe3hvhk9lld/SpecialExceptionApplication.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1684439731/scarboroughmaineorg/pf3znqvpspe3hvhk9lld/SpecialExceptionApplication.pdf
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▪ Updating definitions  
▪ Clarifying protections around nesting areas 
▪ Updating fines to be consistent with the Animal Control Ordinance 
▪ Adding language about the Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife 

(MDIFW) -owned parcel at the end of Higgins Beach, which has rules in place 
that are stricter than the Town’s rules. 

− The Commission had the following comments: 
▪ Pete asked about how the revisions may impact ongoing efforts to monitor 

beach profiles. Jami explained that the changes should not have an effect the 
beach profiling process. Those completing the profiling would still need to get 
approval from MDIFW to be within the piping plover management areas.  

▪ Bennett suggested language be made more general to capture other items that 
may become popular in the future. 

▪ Marla suggested that the ordinance should not reference Labor Day because 
visitors from other countries may not be familiar with the holiday.  

▪ Randi strongly agrees with the language related to running.   
 

Updates 

1.  Education Subcommittee  

− The subcommittee is working with the Scarborough Public Library and the Scarborough 
Land Trust to coordinate a workshop in the importance of salt marshes as a carbon sink. 
The workshop will be on 8/6, and more information will be provided when it’s 
available.    

− The subcommittee is also working on articles about the Commission and it’s work. The 
articles are going in the Town e-newsletter. They are also working on blurbs about 
accomplishments and goals that will be posted on the Town’s social media accounts.  

− Jami suggested that the Commission consider having a booth or display at the 2024 
Sustainable Scarborough Day.  

2. Town Council 

− Karin urged the Commission to move forward with the tree protection ordinance. 
− She also shared that the South Portland Conservation Commission wrote a memo in 

opposition to the Maine Turnpike Authority’s (MTA) Gorham Connector. She would 
like to see the Scarborough Conservation Commission do something similar. 
Scarborough doesn’t have a say in how MTA will move forward, but it can have an 
opinion. Scarborough Town Council was in favor of the project several years ago when 
it was in the very early planning stages (see attached). The Council is being asked to 
provide another opinion on the project, and Karin intends to vote against it. Randi 
asked about timing, and Karin shared that MTA is supposed to host a public meeting 
in Scarborough in July, and then the Council will be asked to vote on the project 
sometime after the meeting. 

− ACTION: JAMI will share South Portland’s memo with the Commission 
(attached). 

3. Parks and Conservation Land Board (PCLB) 

− Jessica noted that the work of the PCLB has come into questions recently. Some 
residents are speaking out against funding land conservation. Having people attend 
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the upcoming Town Council workshop to show support for the land bond would be 
helpful.  

− PCLB is recommending a $6M replenishment to the land bond, which will be on the 
ballot in November. A Town Council workshop on the land bond is scheduled for 7/17. 

− Marla suggested PCLB compile and share information about the funds leveraged with 
Scarborough’s land bond funds.  

− ACTION: JAMI will send a calendar invitation to the Commissioners for the 7/17 
workshop. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

 
Next Meeting:  
July 24, 2024 @ 6:00 pm 

 











 
 
 

 
 
 
 

South Portland  
Conservation Commission 

 
TO:  City Council 

FR:   SPCC 

RE:   Gorham Connector 

DT:   April 9, 2024 

 

On March 1, 2022 the Council signed an MOA with the Maine Turnpike Authority and the 

Main Department of Transportation regarding the Gorham Connector.  Since that date 

conditions and research  have changed dramatically in the realms of climate change and 

environmental damage and the South Portland Conservation Commission believes this 

project presents a grave danger to the City of South Portland. Our concerns are: 

• Increased awareness of the vital importance of trees and wetlands in alleviating 

climate change has been ignored in the project development to date.  Trees are the 

planet’s most important defense against climate change; this project would 

devastate the area and remove hundreds of trees. 

• Proponents of addressing climate change believe reducing the number of cars and 

amount of impervious surface is an important piece of the solution.  The Gorham 

Connector will encourage more cars and add many square miles of impervious 

surface to this area. We question why the impact of enhanced public transportation 

has been neglected in the Connector’s planning. 

• South Portland already has several urban, impaired streams; the runoff from the 

Connector’s massive amount pf asphalt will drain into Long Creek and Red Brook, 

increasing the damage to those important habitats. 

• Portland refused to sign the MOA. 

 

We know that you already know and recognize these facts; we are suggesting that 

withdrawing South Portland’s support of the Gorham Connector might help convince the 

MTA and MDOT that this is a bad idea and could open the door to alternatives that would 

not desecrate the environment. 

 
 


